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Dear Residents,
Welcome to the second newsletter from your committee.  Thank you for your recent responses to our questionnaire. As a result we can report the following news and action plans:
1. You were in favour of a social / initial meeting, so we invite you to come to the Church Hall on Monday 20th February at 8pm for drinks and nibbles. 
2. 69% of you are happy to receive updates / newsletters via email or the website, which we will keep updated - please take a look www.stmatthewsra.org.uk.
3. Campaigns – there were 3 main areas of concern:

a. Resurfacing of local roads; we have had some success in asking for potholes filled in on St Matthews Avenue. Feel free to contact us if you have any others you feel need to be addressed, as the council are willing to help. Getting the roads re-surfaced (particularly St Matthews Av) is an issue they are willing to look at in the future but it seems it will not be done this year. We have been advised a petition will help and would be grateful if you could all support this. 
b. Putting in place Pedestrian Crossings on Kingsdowne and Ditton Roads; we will be getting together with other local Residents’ Associations to discuss this in the coming weeks.
c. Resurfacing of the pavements; we have had discussions with the Transport Department and they are putting forward a proposal to the local councillors to mend footways in St Matthews Avenue in February. We will update you of the outcome.
4. We are pleased to announce 3 new Street Representatives whose support we gratefully accept. 

a. Kenneth Wilkes – Kingsdowne Road;

b. Trevor Pitts – Upper Brighton Road; and

c. Avril Mayhew – Ditton Road.
5. Other matters – We have met with the Chairs of Southborough and Oakhill RA’s and discovered they are pursuing the idea of resident association councillors and we are in the process of finding out more in order to consult with you.

6. Queen’s Diamond Jubilee – We will be looking for volunteers to help us arrange an event, please contact us or come to the social on 20th Feb to offer your suggestions/help.
Thank you, Your Committee
ST MATTHEW’S RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
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